
Juan Antonio Salazar 

3209 Carter Dr.  

Arlington, TX. 76014 

juanantonio52@gmail.com  

January 28th, 2019. 
 

My dear Brethren:  
 

By the grace of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ, I am writing to you again. I pray that my 

letter find you doing well. I am so grateful with you for your spiritual and financial support.  
 

Brethren, my wife and I have been very busy visiting, and studying with almost all our 

brethren, because of that. I would like to tell you that lately our attendance is back to normal 

again. It took some work, but it was all worth it. Now our attendance on Tuesday look like 

our attendance on Sunday. All our brethren had responded very well, except one or two.  

Even when the flu had hit some families very hard, our attendance have improve 

considerably. It took some work, and one general congregation meeting to talk about the 

attendance situation. One more meeting is pending concerning what their expectations are or 

have, in this year. What things we can do to improve ourselves, and the congregation.   
 

Our brother Jose Olivares is attending, and is doing very well, already start to participate in 

leading prayers. Our sister Idalia asked for the chance help teaching our little children, she is 

already on the list. Our Bible class with our sister Alma class is on hold for now. Honestly, I 

don’t when we may start this class again, she is working now on two jobs, and she don’t have 

the faith to find the way to keep studying God’s word. My wife and I have trying to help her 

to be strong in the faith, but we just haven’t been able to do that. The class with Gerardo and 

Diana continue the same on Friday at 8:00. With Brother Miguel every other Sunday.  
 

Once again my wife and I was able to visit twice this month, with the Pleasant Grove 

congregation. Because of bad weather and health reasons, this past month we did not visit 

anybody else. The congregation in Garland, neither with the West Dallas congregation. This 

congregation is the one whom need more of our help, they just lost another family that left to 

worship with the Garland congregation. God willing we will continue to help this brethren, as 

much that we can.   
 

Brethren; I would like to remind you that I will need to replace 500.00 Dollars by August 1
st
. 

I will be losing by July 1, 2019 600.00 monthly from the West Main church congregation. The 

saints of the N. Beach congregation already have replace 100.00, I just need to replace 500.00.  

Please, let me know as soon as you can, if you will be able to replace this support, any amount 

will help. Please, remember that I will to replace 500.00 by August 1
st,

 2019.   
      

Please, pray for our work, we thank every one of you. God Bless you all.  
 
 

Juan Antonio Salazar. 
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